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Remembrance Day                                                  November 08, 2015 
 
Welcome to St. Andrew's Church! A warm welcome to each one 
gathered with us for worship this morning . Today we observe 
Remembrance Day, which marks the ending of World War 1, and is 
the day when we commemorate those who died in war and those who 
served on the Armed Forces. If you are a guest, please make yourself 
known to us and sign the visitor's book in the entranceway.  

 

THE ORDER OF WORSHIP, 11:00 A.M. 
APPROACH TO GOD 

Prelude 
Entry of the Bible                  (Congregation Standing) 
Choral Introit:  "O God of youth, Whose Spirit"                                             Burt 
Greeting   
Laying of Memorial Wreaths 
Call to Remembrance 
 
Two Minutes Silence  
O Canada       # 833  
God Save Our Queen      # 834  
Ode to Newfoundland      verse 4  
 
Responsive Call to Worship  

 L: We remember God’s grace and care in time of need and crisis. 
A: We remember the courage and sacrifice  
 of the women, men, and families of the armed forces. 
L: We remember those whose bodies, minds, and souls were scarred 
 in battle and whose lives will forever bear the wounds of war. 
A: We remember refugees, the poor, children,  
 and all those who are caught in struggles of power. 
L: We remember the pride and folly that often leads to war. 
A: We remember those who make and keep peace.  
L: We remember those who fell in war who we have known and 

 loved and who now dwell in the eternal peace of your presence. 
 
Hymn of Approach:     Praise to the Lord                           #321 
Prayers of Adoration & Confession      
Children’s Hymn:       Onward Christian Soldiers                                        #487 
Children’s Story and Prayer  

 
THE WORD OF GOD 

 
Old Testament:   1 Chronicles  16:8-18   Heather Saunders                (p 375) 
 
Responsive Psalm: Psalm 146                                          (p 581) 
 
New Testament:    Ephesians  2:11-22       David Baird                         (p 192) 
 
Sermon:  "Remembered" 
 
Hymn: O God our help in ages past                                                                  #330 
 

 
RESPONSE TO THE WORD 

 
Prayer of Remembrance (Litany for Peace)                                         see insert 
 
Lord's Prayer 
 
Offering  
 
Commissioning Hymn: Lead on O King Eternal                                           #742 
 
Announcements 
Doxology (822, vs. 4) and Offertory Prayer                                                                                                 
                                                         
Benediction    
Choral Amen 
Organ Postlude 
 
Wreath Layers: Betty Barrett, the Sunday School Children and Arlene 
Graham 
 
 
NURSERY ATTENDANT:  Agathe Ratsimandresy For those who wish, a nursery is 
available in the church hall next door.  
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If Pastoral Care is required, please contact Rev. Derek Krunys at the church 
office (726-5385) or cell (687-7742).  
 

 If you are a Session member, please make an effort to attend the 

 brief Session meeting will take place following the service this 

morning. 

  
BENEVOLENT FUND: Your contributions to the St. Andrew's Benevolent Fund 
help support special need situations as well as our ongoing commitment to 
Bridges To Hope. Contributions can be made individually or through your 
regular offering envelope by marking "Benevolent" in "Other". 
 
 St. Andrew's is proud to reintroduce PYPS (Presbyterian Young PeopleS).  We 
are currently in the process of creating this new group and ask for all youth in 
Grades 9-12, that may be interested, to email Aidan at aidan@nl.rogers.com or 
text 709-763-6261.  We want this group to be what you, our youth want it to be. 
 We look forward to fellowship with you. 
 
BOARD OF MANAGERS will hold their next meeting this Tuesday, November  
10th at 7:30pm. 
 
The next meeting of St. Andrew's Session will be held November 19th at 
7:30pm. 
 
Sunday School has begun for children and youth.  Please come and join us as we 
start another exciting year.  If you have any questions about the Sunday School 
program or would like to volunteer, please contact Jenny Pallard at 697-6183 or 
jennpallard@gmail.com 
  
WITH GRATITUDE we acknowledge donations for our wreaths used in our 
Remembrance Service today including gifts: In loving memory of John (Melville) 
Graham from wife, Arlene and his family; In loving memory of Dr. Charles U. and 
Ruth Henderson from daughter Dorothy; In loving memory of son, Jeff Hearns 
from Heather MacKenzie. 
 
The Service on November 29 will be at 10:00 AM.  We will be celebrating St. 
Andrew's Day with a Scout Parade and members of the Masonic fraternity of 
Lodge St. Andrew and members of St. Andrew's Society.  
 
BRIDGES TO HOPE      URGENT NOTICE! 
The pantry shelves are empty!  There has been a tremendous need for 
assistance over the past few weeks. Please consider bringing items to church 
on Sunday. The items requested include: tin milk, Kraft Dinner, tin beans, 
soups, tin vegetables and other tinned items you wish to donate. Please 
support this call for assistance. The need is great! 

MORNING COFFEE ... Please join us after the Remembrance Day Service for a  
cup of tea, coffee or juice and a cookie before heading home. Everyone is 
welcome. 
 
Would you like to join me (Kim Marshall) to form an informal choral group? We 
would like to join together to conclude each service with an upbeat tune, camp 
song or ancient chorus (Kumbaya for example). Call me or email me and we can 
chat! 
 
 The Basilica Music Ministry presents our 19th Annual 
Celebration! This year we again are inviting priests/ministers from various 
other Christian traditions to take part in our annual ADVENT FESTIVAL OF 
CAROLS AND SCRIPTURE.  It's happening on the FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT -
 NOVEMBER 29, 2015, at 7:30 pm in the Basilica. 
  Choristers from St. Thomas' Anglican and St. Andrew's Presbyterian 
will join us for several of the carols.  
  At the end of the Festival, we treat everyone in the church to wine or soft 
drinks, Christmas cake  and cookies, and gluten free crackers and cheese. 
 
Cantus Vocum Chamber Choir presents FOR THE FALLEN, Songs of War and 
Peace, a concert of Remembrance, on November 11, 2015 at 4PM at the 
Salvation Army Citadel, Adams Avenue, featuring, Bob Hallett of Great Big Sea 
and the Salvation Army Citadel Band performing music of comfort and 
inspiration, sadness and joy, remembrance of the past and hope for the future. 
Tickets $20/15 are available from members of the choir or at the door. Veterans 
admitted free.  www.cantusvocum.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       *** Nov 08 - Nov 14 ***  
  Sun        11:00am         Remembrance Day Worship 

                                      Sunday School 
   12:30pm Morning Coffee   

   Tues    7:30                    Venturers 
                            Board of Managers Meeting  
 
         *** Upcoming *** 
   Nov 19  Session Meeting 
   Nov 29  St. Andrew's Day Parade 
     1st Sunday of Advent 
     10am service 

Syrian refugee crisis: Efforts are underway to work through 

PWS&D to sponsor Syrian families. The committee continues 

to meet, and anticipates an announcement soon. There will be 

plenty of opportunity for people to help with specific tasks as 

we move forward. We have adopted the name CHOSN – 

Churches Helping Our Syrian Neighbours. 
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